
Circuit Letter 20.11.24  Revd. Adam Payne 
 

Circuit Friends, 

Last week, my wife and I were sitting in the pub when a song came on the radio that I’d never 

heard before. It’s not a new song. It was written in the 1970’s, made popular as a disco hit in 1978 

by the group Boney M called “Rivers of Babylon”. Apparently, it’s one of those songs that never 

really crossed the Atlantic. It’s one of the top-ten, all time best-selling singles in the U.K., but only 

briefly hit the charts in the U.S. 

It struck me because, even though I didn’t know the song, I knew the lyrics. The lyrics are taken 

straight from Psalm 137, a song of deep sadness written when the Israelites were exiled in 

Babylon. It’s a lament—expressing the heartache of a people far from home. My context for the 

lyrics was far different from the upbeat disco tune that accompanied the words.  

This past week, I preached over Jeremiah 32. In that passage, the people of Israel are under siege, 

with the mighty Babylonian empire about to take over. The prophet Jeremiah is imprisoned 

because he dared to tell King Zedekiah that this disaster was a consequence of the nation’s 

choices. It was a dark, hopeless time for the people. 

Yet, God asked Jeremiah to do something that seemed completely absurd: buy a piece of land. 

The city was about to be conquered, and Jeremiah was stuck in prison, but God’s instruction to 

purchase the land was a bold sign that He hadn’t given up on His people. The land deed was 

sealed in a clay jar to last for years, symbolising a future when life would return to normal, even 

if that hope was a long way off. 

Jeremiah’s act of faith reminds us that, even when things look bleak, God has a plan. Jeremiah 

didn’t promise the people instant relief or a miracle to stop the Babylonians. Instead, he pointed 

to a future hope—a promise of restoration after the chaos. 

Today, as we face our own challenges—whether financial struggles, loneliness, or uncertainty 

about the world—Jeremiah’s story reminds us to invest in hope, even when we can’t see the 

outcome. It’s about trusting that God is still at work, even when everything feels uncertain. Let’s 

hold on to that promise: there is always hope on the other side. 

-Adam 

 

Resources/Good News 

Warm Welcome Venues Return For 2024 

Over 80 Warm Welcome spaces will return at various locations across Surrey until 31 March 2025. 

These include the majority of Surrey's libraries, as well as community centres, church halls, and 

other public buildings. People can drop in, get warm and enjoy a hot drink. 

Warm Welcome venues return for 2024 - Surrey County Council

https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/community/news/categories/community-matters/warm-welcome-venues-return-for-2024


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
Saturday 23 November, Knaphill Christmas Coffee Morning 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 


